
ROCHELLE CITY COUNCIL 

AGENDA ITEM MEMO 

REGULAR MEETING 

  

SUBJECT: An Ordinance Waiving Competitive Bidding Requirements And Authorizing The 

Purchase Of Residential Poles And Fixtures From Wesco Distribution 
 

Staff Contact: Blake Toliver Superintendent of Electric Operations  

 

 

Summary: The City of Rochelle has purchased streetlights from Wesco under the 

Sourcewell contract for several years. We wish to purchase 47 residential streetlights and 14 

light heads to continue replacing deteriorating infrastructure. These lights will replace the 

existing lighting throughout the Lake Lida area and the Brookside Subdivision. This is a 

continuation of the work we’ve started on removing the old infrastructure. This quote was 

provided under the Sourcewell contract for streetlighting. We are asking to waive competitive 

bidding because Sourcewell completes the RFP process for their members. 

 

 

 

Funding Sources:  

Source: Budgeted Amount:  Proposed Expenditure:  

Electric Funds $180,000 $142,028 

   

   

   

 

 

Strategic Plan Goal Application: Infrastructure Effectiveness and Improvement 

 

 

Recommendation: Approve an Ordinance Waiving Competitive Bidding Requirements And 

Authorizing The Purchase Of Residential Poles And Fixtures From Wesco Distribution in the 

amount of $142,028 

 


